Route 1, Box 39 Kimberly, Idaho 83341 May 21, 1973

Mr. B. Robert Butler Idaho State University Dept. of Anthropology Pocatello, Idaho 83201

Dear Bob:

Thank you for your letter of May 17th requesting a visit to our summer field school. I am honored to have your interest in this project.

We will, however, have to limit your visit to just a few hours for one day due to some pretty strict rules set down by the city officials. As you know the school is held at Dierke's Lake, a part of the City of Twin Falls park system. No overnight camping is permitted in this area and, therefore, we are there only thru the sufference of the city commission. Our stay in the park is in direct violation of a city ordinance and this year the city officials have specified that no more than six persons may occupy the camp site overnight. We will, however, welcome you as a visitor and will look forward to your visit.

Had a short letter from Earl and he advises that he will return the latter part of July. I am sure you join me in eagerly awaiting his return.

Please give our regards to Tess and the family and hope to see you soon.

As ever,

Don E. Crabtree